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As for the Khalif, he swooned away for laughing and said, "O Aboulhusn, thou wilt never cease to be a wag and do rarities and oddities!" Quoth
he, "O Commander of the Faithful, I played off this trick, for that the money was exhausted, which thou gavest me, and I was ashamed to ask of
thee again. When I was single, I could never keep money; but since thou marriedst me to this damsel here, if I possessed thy wealth, I should make
an end of it. So, when all that was in my hand was spent, I wrought this trick, so I might get of thee the hundred dinars and the piece of silk; and all
this is an alms from our lord. But now make haste to give me the thousand dinars and quit thee of thine oath.".? ? ? ? ? And all the desert spaces
devour, whilst to my rede, Or if in sport or earnest, (93) still Aamir giveth ear..As for King El Aziz, he lived after this seven years and was admitted
to the mercy of God the Most High; whereupon his son El Abbas carried him forth to burial on such wise as beseemeth unto kings and let make
recitations and readings of the Koran, in whole or in part, over his tomb. He kept up the mourning for his father a full-told month, at the end of
which time he sat down on the throne of the kingship and judged and did justice and distributed silver and gold. Moreover, he loosed all who were
in the prisons and abolished grievances and customs dues and did the oppressed justice of the oppressor; wherefore the people prayed for him and
loved him and invoked on him endurance of glory and kingship and length of continuance [on life] and eternity of prosperity and happiness.
Moreover, the troops submitted to him and the hosts from all parts of the kingdom, and there came to him presents from all the lands. The kings
obeyed him and many were his troops and his grandees, and his subjects lived with him the most easeful and prosperous of lives..8. Noureddin Ali
and the Damsel Enis el Jelii cxcix.93. The Ignorant Man who set up for a Schoolmaster cccciii.? ? ? ? ? v. The Stolen Purse dccccxcix.? ? ? ? ? The
season of my presence is never at an end 'Mongst all their time in gladness and solacement who spend,.? ? ? ? ? The pains of long desire have
wasted me away; Estrangement and disdain my body sore have tried..Then he bade lodge him near himself and was bountiful to him and took him
apart and said to him, 'Expound to me the story of the phial and whence then knewest that the water therein was that of a man, and he a stranger
and a Jew, and that his ailment was indigestion?' ' It is well,' answered the weaver. ' Thou must know that we people of Persia are skilled in
physiognomy (23) and I saw the woman to be rosy-cheeked, blue-eyed and tall. Now these attributes belong to women who are enamoured of a
man and are distraught for love of him; (24) moreover, I saw her consumed [with anxiety]; wherefore I knew that the patient was her husband. As
for his strangerhood, I observed that the woman's attire differed from that of the people of the city, wherefore I knew that she was a stranger; and in
the mouth of the phial I espied a yellow rag, (25) whereby I knew that the patient was a Jew and she a Jewess. Moreover, she came to me on the
first day [of the week]; (26) and it is the Jews' custom to take pottages (27) and meats that have been dressed overnight (28) and eat them on the
Sabbath day, (29) hot and cold, and they exceed in eating; wherefore indigestion betideth them. On this wise I was directed and guessed that which
thou hast heard.'.When the tither heard the old man's speech, he relented towards him and said to him, 'O old man, I make thee a present of that
which is due from thee, and do thou cleave to me and leave me not, so haply I may get of thee profit that shall do away from me my errors and
guide me into the way of righteousness.' So the old man followed him, and there met him another with a load of wood. Quoth the tither to him, 'Pay
what is due from thee.' And he answered, 'Have patience with me till to-morrow, for I owe the hire of a house, and I will sell another load of wood
and pay thee two days' tithe.' But he refused him this and the old man said to him, 'If thou constrain him unto this, thou wilt enforce him quit thy
country, for that he is a stranger here and hath no domicile; and if he remove on account of one dirhem, thou wilt lose [of him] three hundred and
threescore dirhems a year. Thus wilt thou lose the much in keeping the little.' Quoth the tither, 'I give him a dirhem every month to the hire of his
lodging.'.? ? ? ? ? Of spies, "How long, O scoffer, wilt mock at my despair, As 'twere God had created nought else whereat to jeer?".When the king
heard this, wonderment gat hold of him and his admiration for the vizier redoubled; so he bade him go to his house and return to him [on the
morrow], according to his wont. Accordingly, the vizier withdrew to his lodging, where he passed the night and the ensuing day..Then the queen
entered the palace and sat down on the throne of the circumcision (231) at the upper end of the hall, whereupon Tuhfeh took the lute and pressing it
to her bosom, touched its strings on such wise that the wits of all present were bewildered and the Sheikh Iblis said to her, 'O my lady Tuhfeh, I
conjure thee, by the life of this worshipful queen, sing for me and praise thyself, and gainsay me not.' Quoth she, 'Hearkening and obedience; yet,
but for the adjuration by which thou conjurest me, I had not done this. Doth any praise himself? What manner of thing is this?' Then she
improvised and sang the following verses:.So he took a belt, wherein were a thousand dinars, and binding it about his middle, entered the city and
gave not over going round about its streets and markets and gazing upon its houses and sitting with those of its folk whose aspect bespoke them
men of worth, till the day was half spent, when he resolved to return to his sister and said in himself, 'Needs must I buy what we may eat of
ready-[dressed] food] I and my sister.' Accordingly, he accosted a man who sold roast meat and who was clean [of person], though odious in his
[means of getting a] living, and said to him, 'Take the price of this dish [of meat] and add thereto of fowls and chickens and what not else is in your
market of meats and sweetmeats and bread and arrange it in dishes.' So the cook set apart for him what he desired and calling a porter, laid it in his
basket, and Selim paid the cook the price of his wares, after the fullest fashion..SHEHRZAD AND SHEHRIYAR..It chanced one day that he fell in
upon a company of folk and they overcame him by dint of numbers and taking him prisoner, pinioned him and carried him to the lord of that
country. The latter saw his fashion and grace and misdoubting of him, said, 'This is no robber's favour. Tell me truly, O youth, who thou art.'
Bihzad thought shame to acquaint him with his condition and chose rather death for himself; so he answered, 'I am nought but a thief and a bandit.'
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Quoth the king, 'It behoveth us not to act hastily in the matter of this youth, but that we look into his affair, for that haste still engendereth
repentance.' So he imprisoned him in his palace and assigned him one who should serve him..85. Jaafer the Barmecide and the Old Bedouin
cccxcv.He found it every way complete and saw therein ten great trays, full of all fruits and cakes and all manner sweetmeats. So he sat down and
ate thereof after the measure of his sufficiency, and finding there three troops of singing-girls, was amazed and made the girls eat. Then he sat and
the singers also seated themselves, whilst the black slaves and the white slaves and the eunuchs and pages and boys stood, and the slave-girls, some
of them, sat and some stood. The damsels sang and warbled all manner melodies and the place answered them for the sweetness of the songs,
whilst the pipes cried out and the lutes made accord with them, till it seemed to Aboulhusn that he was in Paradise and his heart was cheered and
his breast dilated. So he sported and joyance waxed on him and he bestowed dresses of honour on the damsels and gave and bestowed, challenging
this one and kissing that and toying with a third, plying one with wine and another with meat, till the night fell down..? ? ? ? ? And aloes-wood, to
boot, he brought and caskets full of pearls And priceless rubies and the like of costly gems and bright;.? ? ? ? ? What is there in the tents? Their
burdens are become A lover's, whose belov'd is in the litters' shrined..? ? ? ? ? Upon that day my loves my presence did depart;.So, when he arose
in the morning, he repaired to the vizier and repeated to him that which the old woman had taught him; whereat the vizier marvelled and said to
him, 'What sayst thou of a man, who seeth in his house four holes, and in each a viper offering to come out and kill him, and in his house are four
staves and each hole may not be stopped but with the ends of two staves? How shall he stop all the holes and deliver himself from the vipers?'
When the merchant heard this, there betided him [of concern] what made him forget the first and he said to the vizier, 'Grant me time, so I may
consider the answer.' 'Go out,' replied the vizier, 'and bring me the answer, or I will seize thy good.'.? ? ? ? ? Like the full moon she shows upon a
night of fortune fair, Slender of shape and charming all with her seductive air..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ed. Story of the Barber's Fourth Brother clii.? ? ? ?
? The flames of long desire wax on me day by day And far away are pitched the tent-poles of my fair..Thou that wast absent from my stead, yet still
with me didst bide, iii. 46..122. El Hejjaj ben Yousuf and the Pious Man cccclxx.One day, as the prefect sat [in his house], the watchman came in
to him and said, "O my lord, the Jew goeth to the house of such an one." Whereupon El Atwesh arose and went forth alone, taking with him none
but myself. As he went along, he said to me, "Indeed, this [woman] is a fat piece of meat." (109) And we gave not over going till we came to the
door of the house and stood there till a slave-girl came out, as if to buy them somewhat. We waited till she opened the door, whereupon, without
further parley, we forced our way into the house and rushed in upon the girl, whom we found seated with the Jew in a saloon with four estrades,
and cooking-pots and candles therein. When her eyes fell on the prefect, she knew him and rising to her feet, said, "Welcome and fair welcome!
Great honour hath betided me by my lord's visit and indeed thou honourest my dwelling.".? ? ? ? ? The true believer is pinched for his daily bread,
Whilst infidel rogues enjoy all benefit..When she had made an end of her song, Sherareh was moved to exceeding delight and drinking off her cup,
said to her, 'Well done, O gift of hearts!' Then she ordered her an hundred dresses of brocade and an hundred thousand dinars and passed the cup to
Queen Wekhimeh. Now she had in her hand somewhat of blood-red anemone; so she took the cup from her sister and turning to Tuhfeh, said to
her, 'O Tuhfeh, sing to me on this.' Quoth she, 'I hear and obey,' and improvised the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? f. King Bekhtzeman cccclxi.Awhile
after this, there came two merchants to the king with two pearls of price and each of them avouched that his pearl was worth a thousand dinars, but
there was none who availed to value them. Then said the cook, 'God prosper the king! Verily, the old man whom I bought avouched that he knew
the quintessence of jewels and that he was skilled in cookery. We have made proof of him in cookery and have found him the skilfullest of men;
and now, if we send after him and prove him on jewels, [the truth or falsehood of] his pretension will be made manifest to us.'.NOTE..TABLE OF
CONTENTS OF THE UNFINISHED CALCUTTA (1814-18) EDITION (FIRST TWO HUNDRED NIGHTS ONLY) OF THE ARABIC TEXT
OF THE BOOK OF THE THOUSAND NIGHTS AND ONE NIGHT..Man of Khorassan, his Son and his Governor, Story of the, i. 218..? ? ? ? ?
Yet shall thou suffer that which I from thee have borne And with love's woes thy heart shall yet be mortified..48. Haroun Er Reshid with the
Damsel and Abou Nuwas dc.60. Uns el Wujoud and the Vizier's Daughter Rose-in-bud ccclxxi.? ? ? ? ? Light of mine eyes, my hope, my wish, my
thirsting eyes With looking on thy face can never sate their drought..When he had made an end of his verses, he folded the letter and gave it to the
nurse, who took it and carried it to Mariyeh. When she came into the princess's presence, she saluted her; but Mariyeh returned not her salutation
and she said, "O my lady, how hard is thy heart that thou grudgest to return the salutation! Take this letter, for that it is the last of that which shall
come to thee from him." Quoth Mariyeh, "Take my warning and never again enter my palace, or it will be the cause of thy destruction; for I am
certified that thou purposest my dishonour. So get thee gone from me." And she commanded to beat the nurse; whereupon the latter went forth
fleeing from her presence, changed of colour and absent of wits, and gave not over going till she came to the house of El Abbas..? ? ? ? ? My
transports I conceal for fear of those thereon that spy; Yet down my cheeks the tears course still and still my case bewray..26. Nimeh ben er Rebya
and Num his Slave-girl di."There was once, of old time, a king and he had a son [named Bihzad], there was not in his day a goodlier than he and he
loved to consort with the folk and to sit with the merchants and converse with them. One day, as he sat in an assembly, amongst a number of folk,
he heard them talking of his own goodliness and grace and saying, 'There is not in his time a goodlier than he.' But one of the company said,
'Indeed, the daughter of King Such-an-one is handsomer than he.' When Bihzad heard this saying, his reason fled and his heart fluttered and he
called the last speaker and said to him, 'Repeat to me that which thou saidst and tell me the truth concerning her whom thou avouchest to be
handsomer than I and whose daughter she is.' Quoth the man, 'She is the daughter of King Such-an-one;' whereupon Bihzad's heart clave to her and
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his colour changed..Then they spread the ensigns and the standards, whilst the drums beat and the trumpets sounded, and set out upon the
homeward journey. The King of Baghdad rode forth with them and brought them three days' journey on their way, after which he took leave of
them and returned with his troops to Baghdad. As for King El Aziz and his son, they fared on night and day and gave not over going till there
abode but three days' journey between them and Yemen, when they despatched three men of the couriers to the prince's mother [to acquaint her
with their return], safe and laden with spoil, bringing with them Mariyeh, the king's daughter of Baghdad. When the queen-mother heard this, her
wit fled for joy and she adorned El Abbas his slave-girls after the goodliest fashion. Now he had ten slave-girls, as they were moons, whereof his
father had carried five with him to Baghdad, as hath aforetime been set out, and other five abode with his mother. When the dromedary-posts (125)
came, they were certified of the approach of El Abbas, and when the sun rose and their standards appeared, the prince's mother came out to meet
her son; nor was there great or small, old man or infant, but went forth that day to meet the king..? ? ? ? ? How often, too, hath gladness come to
light Whence nought but dole thou didst anticipate!.When Er Reshid came to the throne, he invested Jaafer ben Yehya ben Khalid el Bermeki (156)
with the vizierate. Now Jaafer was eminently distinguished for generosity and munificence, and the stories of him to this effect are renowned and
are written in the books. None of the viziers attained to the rank and favour which he enjoyed with Er Reshid, who was wont to call him brother
(157) and used to carry him with him into his house. The period of his vizierate was nineteen years, (158) and Yehya one day said to his son Jaafer,
"O my son, what time thy reed trembleth, water it with kindness." (159) Opinions differ concerning the reason of Jaafer's slaughter, but the better is
as follows. Er Reshid could not brook to be parted from Jaafer nor from his [own] sister Abbaseh, daughter of El Mehdi, a single hour, and she was
the loveliest woman of her time; so he said to Jaafer, "I will marry thee to her, that it may be lawful to thee to look upon her, but thou shalt not
touch her." [Accordingly, they were married] and they used both to be present in Er Reshid's sitting chamber. Now the Khalif would rise bytimes
[and go forth] from the chamber, and they being both young and filled with wine, Jaafer would rise to her and swive her. She conceived by him and
bore a handsome boy and fearing Er Reshid, despatched the newborn child by one of her confidants to Mecca the Holy, may God the Most High
advance it in honour and increase it in venerance and nobility and magnification! The affair abode concealed till there befell despite between
Abbaseh and one of her slave-girls, whereupon the latter discovered the affair of the child to Er Reshid and acquainted him with its abiding-place.
So, when the Khalif made the pilgrimage, he despatched one who brought him the boy and found the affair true, wherefore he caused befall the
Barmecides that which befell. (160).? ? ? ? ? Would we may live together and when we come to die, God grant the death-sleep bring me within her
tomb to lie!.Druggist, The Singer and the, i. 229..Moreover, he assembled the sages and the theologians and the sons of the kings and devised with
them and asked them questions and problems and examined with them into many things of all fashions that might direct him to well-doing in the
kingly office; and he questioned them also of subtleties and religious obligations and of the laws of the kingdom and the fashions of administration
and of that which it behoveth the king to do of looking into the affairs of the people and repelling the enemy [from the realm] and fending off his
malice with war; wherefore the people's contentment redoubled and their joy in that which God the Most High had vouchsafed them of his
elevation to the kingship over them. So he upheld the ordinance of the realm and the affairs thereof abode established upon the accepted
customs..As for the singer, when his [stay in the oven] grew long upon him, he came forth therefrom, thinking that her husband had gone away.
Then he went up to the roof and looking down, beheld his friend the druggist; whereat he was sore concerned and said in himself, 'Alas, the
disgrace of it! This is my friend the druggist, who dealt kindly with me and wrought me fair and I have requited him with foul' And he feared to
return to the druggist; so he went down and opened the first door and would have gone out; but, when he came to the outer door, he found it locked
and saw not the key. So he stole up again to the roof and cast himself down into the [next] house. The people of the house heard him and hastened
to him, deeming him a thief. Now the house in question belonged to a Persian; so they laid hands on him and the master of the house began to beat
him, saying to him, 'Thou art a thief.' 'Nay,' answered he, 'I am no thief, but a singing-man, a stranger. I heard your voices and came to sing to
you.'.When the appointed day arrived, En Numan sent for Sherik and said to him, "Verily the first part of this day is past." And Sherik answered,
"The king hath no recourse against me till it be eventide." When it evened, there appeared one afar off and En Numan fell to looking upon him and
on Sherik, and the latter said to him, "Thou hast no right over me till yonder fellow come, for belike he is my man." As he spoke, up came the Tai
in haste and En Numan said "By Allah, never saw I [any] more generous than you two! I know not whether of you is the more generous, this one
who became warrant for thee in [danger of] death or thou who returnest unto slaughter." Then said he to Sherik, "What prompted thee to become
warrant for him, knowing that it was death?" And he said, "[I did this] lest it be said, 'Generosity hath departed from viziers.'" Then said En Numan
to the Tai, "And thou, what prompted thee to return, knowing that therein was death and thine own destruction?" Quoth the Arab, "[I did this] lest it
be said, 'Fidelity hath departed from the folk.'" And En Numan said, "By Allah, I will be the third of you, (173) lest it be said, 'Clemency hath
departed from kings.'" So he pardoned him and bade abolish the day of ill-omen; whereupon the Arab recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Yet, if
with him forgotten be the troth-plight of our loves, I have a king who of his grace will not forget me e'er..Thereat Queen Zelzeleh was moved to
exceeding delight and bidding her treasuress bring a basket, wherein were fifty pairs of bracelets and the like number of earrings, all of gold, set
with jewels of price, the like whereof nor men nor Jinn possessed, and an hundred robes of coloured brocade and an hundred thousand dinars, gave
the whole to Tuhfeh. Then she passed the cup to her sister Sherareh, who had in her hand a stalk of narcissus; so she took it from her and turning to
Tuhfeh, said to her, 'O Tuhfeh, sing to me on this.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' answered she and improvised and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ?
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? Then spare me, by Him who vouchsafed thee the kingship; For a gift in this world is the regal estate..Meanwhile, the boy [grew up and] abode
with the people of the village, and when God willed the accomplishment of His ordinance, the which endeavour availeth not to avert, he went forth
with a company of the villagers, to stop the way. The folk complained of them to the king, who sallied out with a company of his men and
surrounded the highwaymen and the boy with them, whereupon the latter drew forth an arrow and launched it at them, and it smote the king in his
vitals and wounded him. So they carried him to his house, after they had laid hands upon the youth and his companions and brought them before
the king, saying, 'What biddest thou that we do with them?' Quoth he, 'I am presently in concern for myself; so bring me the astrologers.'
Accordingly, they brought them before him and He said to them, 'Ye told me that my death should be by slaying at the hand of my son: how, then,
befalleth it that I have gotten my death-wound on this wise of yonder thieves?' The astrologers marvelled and said to him, 'O king, it is not
impossible to the lore of the stars, together with the fore-ordinance of God, that he who hath smitten thee should be thy son.'.? ? ? ? ? e. The
Barber's Story cxliii.Ye chide at one who weepeth for troubles ever new, iii. 30..? ? ? ? ? e. Story of the Portress lxvii.Then he returned to the youth
and said to him, 'Arise and come to the bath.' And he fell to shampooing his hands and feet, whilst the youth called down blessings on him and said,
'O my lord, who art thou? Methinks there is not in the world the like of thee, no, nor a pleasanter than thy composition.' Then each of them
acquainted the other with his case and condition and they went to the bath; after which the master of the house conjured the young merchant to
return with him and summoned his friends. So they ate and drank and he related to them the story, wherefore they praised the master of the house
and glorified him; and their friendship was complete, what while the young merchant abode in the town, till God vouchsafed him a commodity of
travel, whereupon they took leave of him and he departed; and this is the end of his story. Nor," added the vizier, "O king of the age, is this more
marvellous than the story of the rich man who lost his wealth and his wit.".85. Isaac of Mosul and the Merchant dclxx.As for the king, he arose in
haste and disguising himself, repaired to the house of Firouz and knocked at the door. Quoth Firouz's wife, "Who is at the door?" And he answered,
saying, "I am the king, thy husband's master." So she opened the door and he entered and sat down, saying, "We are come to visit thee." Quoth she,
"I seek refuge [with God] from this visitation, for indeed I deem not well thereof." And the king said, "O desire of hearts, I am thy husband's master
and methinks thou knowest me not." "Nay," answered she, "I know thee, O my lord and master, and I know thy purpose and that which thou
seekest and that thou art my husband's lord. I understand what thou wishest, and indeed the poet hath forestalled thee in his saying of the following
verses, in reference to thy case:.See, then, O august king," continued the youth, "what envy doth and injustice and how God caused the viziers'
malice revert upon their own necks; and I trust in God that He will succour me against all who envy me my favour with the king and show forth the
truth unto him. Indeed, I fear not for my life from death; only I fear lest the king repent of my slaughter, for that I am guiltless of offence, and if I
knew that I were guilty of aught, my tongue would be mute.".With this the Cadi's wrath redoubled and he swore by the most solemn of oaths that I
should go with him and search his house. "By Allah," replied I, "I will not go, except the prefect be with us; for, if he be present, he and the
officers, thou wilt not dare to presume upon me." And the Cadi rose and swore an oath, saying, "By Him who created mankind, we will not go but
with the Amir!" So we repaired to the Cadi's house, accompanied by the prefect, and going up, searched high and low, but found nothing;
whereupon fear gat hold upon me and the prefect turned to me and said, "Out on thee, O ill-omened fellow! Thou puttest us to shame before the
men." And I wept and went round about right and left, with the tears running down my face, till we were about to go forth and drew near the door
of the house. I looked at the place [behind the door] and said, "What is yonder dark place that I see?" And I said to the sergeants, "Lift up this jar
with me." They did as I bade them and I saw somewhat appearing under the jar and said, "Rummage and see what is under it." So they searched
and found a woman's veil and trousers full of blood, which when I beheld, I fell down in a swoon..? ? ? ? ? h. The Eighth Officer's Story
dccccxxxv.? ? ? ? ? I'm the crown of every sweet and fragrant weed; When the loved one calls, I keep the tryst agreed..There was once an Arab of
[high] rank and [goodly] presence, a man of exalted generosity and magnanimity, and he had brethren, with whom he consorted and caroused, and
they were wont to assemble by turns in each other's houses. When it came to his turn, he made ready in his house all manner goodly and pleasant
meats and dainty drinks and exceeding lovely flowers and excellent fruits, and made provision of all kinds of instruments of music and store of rare
apothegms and marvellous stories and goodly instances and histories and witty anedotes and verses and what not else, for there was none among
those with whom he was used to company but enjoyed this on every goodly wise, and in the entertainment he had provided was all whereof each
had need. Then he sallied forth and went round about the city, in quest of his friends, so he might assemble them; but found none of them in his
house..33. Ibrahim ben el Mehdi and the Barber-Surgeon dxxxiv.The eunuch returned and told the king, who said, "Indeed, we have been
neglectful with regard to El Abbas. What shall be our excuse with the king? By Allah, my soul misdoubted me that the youth was of the sons of the
kings!" The Lady Afifeh, his wife, saw him lamenting for [his usage of] El Abbas and said to him, "O king, what is it thou regrettest with this
exceeding regret?" Quoth he, "Thou knowest the stranger youth, who gave us the rubies?" "Assuredly," answered she; and he said, "Yonder youths,
who have halted in the palace court, are his mamelukes, and his father King El Aziz, lord of Yemen, hath pitched his camp in the Green Meadow;
for he is come with his army to seek him, and the number of his troops is [four-and-] twenty thousand men." [Then he went out from her], and
when she heard his words, she wept sore for him and had compassion on his case and sent after him, counselling him to send for the mamelukes
and lodge them [in the palace] and entertain them..?THE ELEVENTH OFFICER'S STORY..166. Aboulhusn of Khorassan dcccclix.All this while,
Selim lay in shackles and strait prison, and melancholy possessed him by reason of that whereinto he had fallen of that tribulation. Then, when
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troubles waxed on him and affliction was prolonged, he fell sick of a sore sickness. When the cook saw his plight (and indeed he was like to perish
for much suffering), he loosed him from the shackles and bringing him forth of the prison, committed him to an old woman, who had a nose the
bigness of a jug, and bade her tend him and medicine him and serve him and entreat him kindly, so haply he might be made whole of that his
sickness. So the old woman took him and carrying him to her lodging, fell to tending him and giving him to eat and drink; and when he was quit of
that torment, he recovered from his malady..So saying, he went away, whilst Mesrour entered and taking up Aboulhusn, shut the door after him,
and followed his master, till he reached the palace, what while the night drew to an end and the cocks cried out, and set him down before the
Commander of the Faithful, who laughed at him. Then he sent for Jaafer the Barmecide and when he came before him, he said to him, "Note this
young man and when thou seest him to-morrow seated in my place of estate and on the throne of my Khalifate and clad in my habit, stand thou in
attendance upon him and enjoin the Amirs and grandees and the people of my household and the officers of my realm to do the like and obey him
in that which he shall command them; and thou, if he bespeak thee of anything, do it and hearken unto him and gainsay him not in aught in this
coming day." Jaafer answered with, "Hearkening and obedience," (17) and withdrew, whilst the Khalif went in to the women of the palace, who
came to him, and he said to them, "Whenas yonder sleeper awaketh to-morrow from his sleep, kiss ye the earth before him and make obeisance to
him and come round about him and clothe him in the [royal] habit and do him the service of the Khalifate and deny not aught of his estate, but say
to him, 'Thou art the Khalif.'" Then he taught them what they should say to him and how they should do with him and withdrawing to a privy place,
let down a curtain before himself and slept..? ? ? ? ? And unto Irak fared, my way to thee to make, And crossed the stony wastes i' the darkness of
the night..Suleiman Shah and his Sons, Story of King, i. 150..She comes in a robe the colour of ultramarine, iii. 190..? ? ? ? ? 'Tis He who
pardoneth errors alike to slave and free; On Him is my reliance in good and evil cheer..Now the king of the Greeks heard tell of the damsel (132)
and of the beauty and grace wherewith she was gifted, wherefore his heart clave to her and he sent to seek her in marriage of Suleiman Shah, who
could not refuse him. So he arose and going in to Shah Khatoun, said to her, 'O my daughter, the king of the Greeks hath sent to me to seek thee in
marriage. What sayst thou?' She wept and answered, saying, 'O king, how canst thou find it in thy heart to bespeak me thus? Abideth there husband
for me, after the son of my uncle?' 'O my daughter,' rejoined the king, 'it is indeed as thou sayest; but let us look to the issues of affairs. Needs must
I take account of death, for that I am an old man and fear not but for thee and for thy little son; and indeed I have written to the king of the Greeks
and others of the kings and said, "His uncle slew him," and said not that he [hath recovered and] is living, but concealed his affair. Now hath the
king of the Greeks sent to demand thee in marriage, and this is no thing to be refused and fain would we have our back strengthened with him."
(133) And she was silent and spoke not..THE TEN VIZIERS; OR THE HISTORY OF KING AZADBEKHT AND HIS SON. (94).Presently, El
Abbas cried out at Hudheifeh a cry that astonied him and dealt him a blow, saying, "Take this from the hand of a champion who feareth not the like
of thee." Hudheifeh met the stroke with his shield, thinking to ward it off from him; but the sword shore the target in sunder and descending upon
his shoulder, came forth gleaming from the tendons of his throat and severed his arm at the armpit; whereupon he fell down, wallowing in his
blood, and El Abbas turned upon his host; nor had the sun departed the pavilion of the heavens ere Hudheifeh's army was in full flight before El
Abbas and the saddles were empty of men. Quoth Saad, "By the virtue of the Chosen [Prophet], whom God bless and keep, I saw El Abbas with the
blood upon his saddle pads, [in gouts] like camels' livers, smiting with the sword right and left, till he scattered them abroad in every mountain-pass
and desert; and when he turned [back to the camp], the men of Baghdad were fearful of him.".? ? ? ? ? "Console thou thyself for his love," quoth
they, "with another than he;" But, "Nay, by his life," answered I, "I'll never forget him my dear!".God keep the days of love-delight! How dearly
sweet they were! i. 225..? ? ? ? ? p. The Foxes and the Wolf dcxxx.They tell that El Hejjaj (70) once commanded the Master of Police [of Bassora]
to go round about [the city] by night, and whomsoever he found [abroad] after nightfall, that he should strike off his head. So he went round one
night of the nights and came upon three youths staggering from side to side, and on them signs of [intoxication with] wine. So the officers laid hold
of them and the captain of the watch said to them, "Who are ye that ye transgress the commandment of the [lieutenant of the] Commander of the
Faithful and come abroad at this hour?" Quoth one of the youths, "I am the son of him to whom [all] necks (71) abase themselves, alike the
nose-pierced (72) of them and the [bone-]breaker; (73) they come to him in their own despite, abject and submissive, and he taketh of their wealth
(74) and of their blood.".Then he caused rear him among the nurses and matrons; but withal he ceased not to ponder the saying of the astrologers
and indeed his life was troubled. So he betook himself to the top of a high mountain and dug there a deep pit and made in it many dwelling-places
and closets and filled it with all that was needful of victual and raiment and what not else and made in it conduits of water from the mountain and
lodged the boy therein, with a nurse who should rear him. Moreover, at the first of each month he used to go to the mountain and stand at the
mouth of the pit and let down a rope he had with him and draw up the boy to him and strain him to his bosom and kiss him and play with him
awhile, after which he would let him down again into the pit to his place and return; and he used to count the days till the seven years should pass
by..When the two young men presented themselves before him and set forth their case to him and to the folk and the king heard their speech, he
knew them and his heart was like to fly for joyance in them: the tears poured from his eyes at their sight and that of his wife, and he thanked God
the Most High and praised Him for that He had reunited [him with] them. Then he dismissed the folk who were present about him and bade commit
the Magian and the woman and the two youths to his armoury (65) [for the night], commanding that they should keep guard over them till God
caused the morning morrow, so he might assemble the cadis and the judges and assessors and judge between them, according to the Holy Law, in
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the presence of the four cadis. So they did his bidding and the king passed the night praying and praising God the Most High for that which He had
vouchsafed him of kingship and puissance and victory over (66) him who had wronged him and thanking Him who had reunited him with his
family..The Tenth Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? d. The Tailor's Story cxxxvii.Prisoner and how God gave him Relief, Story of the, i. 174..? ? ? ? ?
k. The Blind Man and the Cripple dccccx.To return to the king his father. When he went to the pit, as of his wont, and called the nurse, she returned
him no answer, whereat his breast was straitened and he let down a man who [found the nurse dead and the boy gone and] acquainted the king
therewith; which when he heard, he buffeted his head and wept passing sore and descended into the midst of the pit, so he might see how the case
stood. There he found the nurse slain and the lion dead, but saw not the boy; so he [returned and] acquainted the astrologers with the verification of
their words, and they said, 'O king, the lion hath eaten him; destiny hath been accomplished upon him and thou art delivered from his hand; for, had
he been saved from the lion, by Allah, we had feared for thee from him, for that the king's destruction should have been at his hand.' So the king
left [sorrowing for] this and the days passed by and the affair was forgotten..? ? ? ? ? She gives me to drink of her cheeks and her honeyed lips And
quenches the worst of the fires that my heart devour.."And indeed," continued Adi, "this ode on the Prophet (may God bless and keep him!) is well
known and to comment it would be tedious." Quoth Omar, "Who is at the door?" "Among them is Omar ibn [Abi] Rebya the Cureishite," (49)
answered Adi, and the Khalif said, "May God show him no favour neither quicken him! Was it not he who said ... ?" And he recited the following
verses:.When El Abbas heard Hudheifeh's challenge and saw Saad in this case, he came up to the latter and said to him, "Wilt thou give me leave to
reply to him and I will stand thee in stead in the answering of him and the going forth to battle with him and will make myself thy sacrifice?" Saad
looked at him and seeing valour shining from between his eyes, said to him, "O youth, by the virtue of the Chosen [Prophet,] (whom God bless and
keep,) tell me [who thou art and] whence thou comest to our succour." "This is no place for questioning," answered the prince; and Saad said to
him, "O champion, up and at Hudheifeh! Yet, if his devil prove too strong for thee, afflict not thyself in thy youth." (71) Quoth El Abbas, "It is of
Allah that help is to be sought," (72) and taking his arms, fortified his resolution and went down [into the field], as he were a castle of the castles or
a piece of a mountain..12. The Waterfowl and the Tortoise cxlviii.Then she turned to her father and said to him, 'Give ear unto that which I shall
say to thee.' Quoth he, 'Say on;' and she said, 'Take thy troops and go to him, for that, when he heareth this, he in his turn will levy his troops and
come forth to thee; wherepon do thou give him battle and prolong the fighting with him and make a show to him of weakness and giving way.
Meantime, I will practise a device for winning to Tuhfeh and delivering her, what while he is occupied with you in battle; and when my messenger
cometh to thee and giveth thee to know that I have gotten possession of Tuhfeh and that she is with me, do thou return upon Meimoun forthright
and destroy him, him and his hosts, and take him prisoner. But, if my device succeed not with him and we avail not to deliver Tuhfeh, he will
assuredly go about to slay her, without recourse, and regret for her will abide in our hearts.' Quoth Iblis, 'This is the right counsel,' and let call
among the troops to departure, whereupon an hundred thousand cavaliers, doughty men of war, joined themselves to him and set out for Meimoun's
country..? ? ? ? ? Ay, and the monks, for on the Day of Palms a fawn there was Among the servants of the church, a loveling blithe and gay..When
Noureddin heard these his slave-girl's verses, he fell a-weeping, what while she strained him to her bosom and wiped away his tears with her sleeve
and questioned him and comforted his mind. Then she took the lute and sweeping its strings, played thereon, after such a wise as would move the
phlegmatic to delight, and sang the following verses:.So the friend turned to the sharper and said to him, 'O my lord, O such an one, thou goest
under a delusion. The purse is with me, for it was with me that thou depositedst it, and this elder is innocent of it.' But the sharper answered him
with impatience and impetuosity, saying, 'Extolled be the perfection of God! As for the purse that is with thee, O noble and trusty man, I know that
it is in the warrant of God and my heart is at ease concerning it, for that it is with thee as it were with me; but I began by demanding that which I
deposited with this man, of my knowledge that he coveteth the folk's good.' At this the friend was confounded and put to silence and returned not
an answer; [and the] only [result of his interference was that] each of them (52) paid a thousand dinars..?STORY OF THE MAN WHO WAS
LAVISH OF HIS HOUSE AND HIS VICTUAL TO ONE WHOM HE KNEW NOT..Presently he came to the land of the Turks, (228) and he
naked and hungry and having with him nought but somewhat of jewels, bound about his fore-arm. So he went to the bazaar of the goldsmiths and
calling one of the brokers, gave him the jewels. The broker looked and seeing two great rubies, said to him, 'Follow me.' So he followed him, till he
brought him to a goldsmith, to whom he gave the jewels, saying, 'Buy these.' Quoth he, 'Whence hadst thou these?' And the broker replied, 'This
youth is the owner of them.' Then said the goldsmith to the prince, 'Whence hadst thou these rubies?' And he told him all that had befallen him and
that he was a king's son. The goldsmith marvelled at his story and bought of him the rubies for a thousand dinars..There abode once, of old days
and in bygone ages and times, in the city of Baghdad, the Abode of Peace, the Khalif Haroun er Reshid, and he had boon-companions and
story-tellers, to entertain him by night Among his boon-companions was a man called Abdallah ben Nan, who was high in favour with him and
dear unto him, so that he was not forgetful of him a single hour. Now it befell, by the ordinance of destiny, that it became manifest to Abdallah that
he was grown of little account with the Khalif and that he paid no heed unto him; nor, if he absented himself, did he enquire concerning him, as had
been his wont. This was grievous to Abdallah and he said in himself, "Verily, the heart of the Commander of the Faithful and his fashions are
changed towards me and nevermore shall I get of him that cordiality wherewith he was wont to entreat me." And this was distressful to him and
concern waxed upon him, so that he recited the following verses:.Therewithal he ordered her a handsome house and bade furnish it with carpets
and other furniture and vessels of choice and commanded that all she needed should be given her. This was done during the rest of the day, and
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when the night came, she despatched the eunuch with the mule and a suit of clothes, to fetch Noureddin from the Muezzin's lodging. So the young
man donned the clothes and mounting; rode to the house, where he abode in luxury and delight a full-told month, what while she solaced him with
four things, to wit, the eating of fowls and the drinking of wine and the lying upon brocade and the entering the bath after copulation. Moreover,
she brought him six suits of clothes and fell to changing his apparel day by day; nor was the appointed time accomplished ere his beauty returned to
him and his goodliness; nay, his charms waxed tenfold and he became a ravishment to all who looked on him..? ? ? ? ? Whenas he runs, his feet
still show like wings, (140) and for the wind When was a rider found, except King Solomon it were? (141).? ? ? ? ? Read then my writ and pity
thou the blackness of my fate, Sick, love- distraught, without a friend to whom I may complain..Damascus is all gardens decked for the pleasance
of the eyes, iii. 9..After this the king sat, with his son by his side and the viziers sitting before him, and summoned his chief officers and the folk of
the city. Then the prince turned to the viziers and said to them, "See, O wicked viziers, that which God hath done and the speedy [coming of]
relief." But they answered not a word and the king said, "It sufficeth me that there is nothing alive but rejoiceth with me this day, even to the birds
in the sky, but ye, your breasts are straitened. Indeed, this is the greatest of ill-will in you to me, and had I hearkened to you, my regret had been
prolonged and I had died miserably of grief." "O my father," quoth the prince, "but for the fairness of thy thought and thy judgment and thy
longanimity and deliberation in affairs, there had not bedded thee this great joyance. Hadst thou slain me in haste, repentance would have been sore
on thee and long grief, and on this wise doth he who ensueth haste repent.".Then said he to Arwa, "What wilt thou that I do with them?" And she
answered, saying, "Accomplish on them the ordinance of God the Most High; (119) the slayer shall be slain and the transgressor transgressed
against, even as he transgressed against us; yea, and the well-doer, good shall be done unto him, even as he did unto us." So she gave [her officers]
commandment concerning Dadbin and they smote him on the head with a mace and slew him, and she said, "This is for the slaughter of my father."
Then she bade set the vizier on a beast [and carry him] to the desert whither he had caused carry her [and leave him there without victual or water];
and she said to him, "An thou be guilty, thou shalt abide [the punishment of] thy guilt and perish of hunger and thirst in the desert; but, if there be
no guilt in thee, thou shalt be delivered, even as I was delivered.".? ? ? ? ? Lovely with longing for its love's embrace, The fear of his estrangement
makes it lean..? ? ? ? ? This is my saying; apprehend its purport, then, and know I may in no wise yield consent to that thou dost opine..? ? ? ? ? Oft
for thy love as I would be consoled, my yearning turns To-thee- ward still and my desires my reason still gainsay..? ? ? ? ? m. The Boy and the
Thieves dccccxviii.Behold, I am clad in a robe of leaves green, ii. 242..When they came to themselves, they wept awhile and the folk assembled
about them, marvelling at that which they saw, and questioned them of their case. So the young men vied with each other who should be the first to
discover the story to the folk; and when the Magian saw this, he came up, crying out, 'Alas!' and 'Woe worth the day!' and said to them, 'Why have
ye broken open my chest? I had in it jewels and ye have stolen them, and this damsel is my slave-girl and she hath agreed with you upon a device
to take the good.' Then he rent his clothes and called aloud for succour, saying, 'I appeal to God and to the just king, so he may quit me of these
wrong-doing youths!' Quoth they, 'This is our mother and thou stolest her.' Then words waxed many between them and the folk plunged into talk
and prate and discussion concerning their affair and that of the [pretended] slave-girl, and the strife waxed amain between them, so that [at last]
they carried them up to the king..165. Ibrahim and Jemileh dcccciii.King and his Chamberlain's Wife, The, ii. 53..The company marvelled at this
story and said all, 'Woe to the oppressor!' Then came forward the sixteenth officer and said, 'And I also will tell you a marvellous story, and it is on
this wise..Now the magistrate knew of the theft of the pearls; so he bade clap the merchant in prison. Accordingly they imprisoned him and flogged
him, and he abode in the prison a whole year, till, by the ordinance of God the Most High, the Master of Police arrested one of the divers aforesaid
and imprisoned him in the prison where the merchant lay. He saw the latter and knowing him, questioned him of his case; whereupon he told them
his story and that which had befallen him, and the diver marvelled at the sorriness of his luck. So, when he came forth of the prison, he acquainted
the Sultan with the merchant's case and told him that it was he who had given him the pearls. The Sultan bade bring him forth of the prison and
questioned him of his story, whereupon he told him all that had befallen him and the Sultan pitied him and assigned him a lodging in his own
palace, together with an allowance for his living..Meanwhile, the woman went out at hazard and donning devotee's apparel, fared on without
ceasing, till she came to a city and found the king's deputies dunning the towns-folk for the tribute, out of season. Presently, she saw a man, whom
they were pressing for the tribute; so she enquired of his case and being acquainted therewith, paid down the thousand dirhems for him and
delivered him from beating; whereupon he thanked her and those who were present. When he was set free, he accosted her and besought her to go
with him to his dwelling. So she accompanied him thither and supped with him and passed the night. When the night darkened on him, his soul
prompted him to evil, for that which he saw of her beauty and loveliness, and he lusted after her and required her [of love]; but she repelled him
and bade him fear God the Most High and reminded him of that which she had done with him of kindness and how she had delivered him from
beating and humiliation..When Hafizeh had made an end of her song, El Abbas said to her, "Well done! Indeed, thou quickenest hearts from
sorrows." Then he called another damsel of the daughters of the Medes, by name Merjaneh, and said to her, "O Merjaneh, sing to me upon the days
of separation." "Hearkening and obedience," answered she and improvising, sang the following verses:.Accordingly, he returned to the
burial-ground and gave not over going till he stood at the door of the sepulchre, when he heard El Merouzi say to his fellow, 'I will not give thee a
single dirhem of the money!' The other said the like and they were occupied with contention and mutual revilement and talk. So the thief returned
in haste to his fellows, who said, 'What is behind thee?' Quoth he, 'Get you gone and flee for your lives and save yourselves, O fools; for that much
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people of the dead are come to life and between them are words and contention.' So the thieves fled, whilst the two sharpers retained to Er Razi's
house and made peace with one another and laid the thieves' purchase to the money they had gotten aforetime and lived a while of time. Nor, O
king of the age," added the vizier, "is this rarer or more marvellous than the story of the four sharpers with the money-changer and the ass.".Then
he looked at her and seeing her eyes fixed on the young Damascene, for that in very deed he had ravished her with his beauty and grace, went up to
the latter and said to him, "O my lord, art thou a looker-on or a buyer? Tell me." Quoth Noureddin, "I am both looker-on and buyer. Wilt thou sell
me yonder slave-girl for sixteen hundred dinars?" And he pulled out the purse of gold. So the dealer returned, dancing and clapping his hands and
saying, "So be it, so be it, or not [at all]!" Then he came to the damsel and said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, shall I sell thee to yonder young Damascene
for sixteen hundred dinars?" But she answered, "No," of shamefastness before her master and the bystanders; whereupon the people of the bazaar
and the slave-merchant departed, and Abou Nuwas and Ali Noureddin arose and went each his own way, whilst the damsel returned to her master's
house, full of love for the young Damascene..108. Aboukir the Dyer and Abousir the Barber dccclxvii.? ? ? ? ? r. The Heathcock and the Tortoises
dcxxxiv.Now, as destiny would have it, a band of thieves, whose use it was, whenas they had stolen aught, to resort to that place and divide [their
booty], came thither [that night], as of their wont; and they were ten in number and had with them wealth galore, which they were carrying. When
they drew near the sepulchre, they heard a noise of blows within it and the captain said, 'This is a Magian whom the angels (43) are tormenting.' So
they entered [the burial-ground] and when they came over against El Merouzi, he feared lest they should be the officers of the watch come upon
him, wherefore he [arose and] fled and stood among the tombs. (44) The thieves came up to the place and finding Er Razi bound by the feet and by
him near seventy sticks, marvelled at this with an exceeding wonderment and said, 'God confound thee! This was sure an infidel, a man of many
crimes; for, behold, the earth hath rejected him from her womb, and by my life, he is yet fresh! This is his first night [in the tomb] and the angels
were tormenting him but now; so whosoever of you hath a sin upon his conscience, let him beat him, as a propitiatory offering to God the Most
High.' And the thieves said, 'We all have sins upon our consciences.'.EL MAMOUN AND ZUBEIDEH (163).? ? ? ? ? A good it is to have one's
loved ones ever near,.? ? ? ? ? Deem not, O youth, that I to thee incline; indeed, no part Have I in those who walk the ways, the children of the tent.
(87).? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ec. Story of the Barber's Third Brother cli.When Merjaneh had made an end of her song, the prince said to her, "Well done, O
damsel! Indeed, thou sayest a thing that had occurred to my mind and my tongue was like to speak it." Then he signed to the fourth damsel, who
was a Cairene, by name Sitt el Husn, and bade her tune her lute and sing to him upon the [same] subject. So she tuned her lute and sang the
following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Thy haters say and those who malice to thee bear A true word, profiting its hearers everywhere;.When the king heard
this, he said, "Restore him to the prison till the morrow, so we may look into his affair; for that deliberation in affairs is advisable and the slaughter
of this [youth] shall not escape [us].".He who Mohammed sent, as prophet to mankind, i. 50..? ? ? ? ? a. The Physician Douban xi.It befell one day
that the king's son came to me, after his father had withdrawn, and said to me, "Harkye, Ibn Nafil" "At thy service, O my lord," answered I; and he
said, "I would have thee tell me an extraordinary story and a rare matter, that thou hast never related either to me or to my father Jemhour." "O my
lord," rejoined I, "what story is this that thou desirest of me and of what kind shall it be of the kinds?" Quoth he, "It matters little what it is, so it be
a goodly story, whether it befell of old days or in these times." "O my lord," said I, "I know many stories of various kinds; so whether of the kinds
preferrest thou, and wilt thou have a story of mankind or of the Jinn?" "It is well," answered he; "if thou have seen aught with thine eyes and heard
it with thine ears, [tell it me."Then he bethought himself] and said to me, "I conjure thee by my life, tell me a story of the stories of the Jinn and that
which thou hast heard and seen of them!" "O my son," replied I, "indeed thou conjurest [me] by a mighty conjuration; so [hearken and thou shalt]
hear the goodliest of stories, ay, and the most extraordinary of them and the pleasantest and rarest." Quoth the prince, "Say on, for I am attentive to
thy speech." And I said, "Know, then, O my son, that.Now over against the place in question was a host of enemies, hard of heart, and in this he
purposed the youth's slaughter. So he bade bring him forth of the underground dungeon and caused him draw near to him and saw his case. Then he
bestowed on him a dress of honour and the folk rejoiced in this. Moreover, he tied him an ensign (134) and giving him a numerous army,
despatched him to the region aforesaid, whither all who went were still slain or made prisoners. So Melik Shah betook himself thither with his
army and when it was one of the days, behold, the enemy fell in upon them in the night; whereupon some of his men fled and the rest the enemy
took; and they took Melik Shah also and cast him into an underground dungeon, with a company of his men. There he abode a whole year in evil
plight, whilst his fellows mourned over his beauty and grace..The crown of the flow'rets am I, in the chamber of wine, And Allah makes mention of
me 'mongst the pleasures divine; Yea, ease and sweet basil and peace, the righteous are told, In Eternity's Garden of sweets shall to bless them
combine. (223) Where, then, is the worth that in aught with my worth can compare And where is the rank in men's eyes can be likened to
mine?.They ate and drank and sported and made merry awhile of the day; and as they were thus engaged, up came the master of the house, with his
friends, whom he had brought with him, that they might carouse together, as of wont. He saw the door opened and knocked lightly, saying to his
friends, 'Have patience with me, for some of my family are come to visit me; wherefore excuse belongeth [first] to God the Most High, and then to
you.' (263) So they took leave of him and went their ways, whilst he gave another light knock at the door. When the young man heard this, he
changed colour and the woman said to him, 'Methinks thy servant hath returned.' 'Yes,' answered he; and she arose and opening the door to the
master of the house, said to him, 'Where hast thou been? Indeed, thy master is wroth with thee.' 'O my lady,' answered he, 'I have but been about his
occasions.'.? ? ? ? ? Nay, though ye read therein discourse that sure should speak To heart and soul, no word thereunto ye replied,.Then they
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accosted the owner of the ass and chaffered with him and he said, 'I will not sell him but for ten thousand dirhems.' They offered him a thousand
dirhems; but he refused and swore that he would not sell the ass but for that which he had said. They ceased not to add to their bidding, till the price
reached five thousand dirhems, whilst their fellow still said, 'I will not sell him but for ten thousand dirhems.' The money-changer counselled him
to sell, but he would not do this and said to him, 'Harkye, gaffer! Thou hast no knowledge of this ass's case. Concern thyself with silver and gold
and what pertaineth thereto of change and exchange; for indeed the virtue of this ass passeth thy comprehension. To every craft its craftsman and to
every means of livelihood its folk.'.When the druggist heard the singer's words, he was certified of the case and knew that the calamity, all of it,
was in his own house and that the wife was his wife; and he saw the shirt, whereupon he redoubled in certainty and said to the singer, 'Art thou now
going to her?' 'Yes, O my brother,' answered he and taking leave of him, went away; whereupon the druggist started up, as he were a madman, and
ungarnished his shop. (199) Whilst he was thus engaged, the singer won to the house, and presently up came the druggist and knocked at the door.
The singer would have wrapped himself up in the rug, but she forbade him and said to him, 'Get thee down to the bottom of the house and enter the
oven (200) and shut the lid upon thyself.' So he did as she bade him and she went down to her husband and opened the door to him, whereupon he
entered and went round about the house, but found no one and overlooked the oven. So he stood meditating and swore that he would not go forth of
the house till the morrow..?Story of King Suleiman Shah and His Sons..? ? ? ? ? To God of all the woes I've borne I plain me, for I pine For longing
and lament, and Him for solace I entreat
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